Minutes of the Annual Meeting

NC-1009 Metabolic relationships in supply of nutrients for lactating cows

Oct 30-31 2006  Ramkota Best Western, Sioux Falls SD

Present: David Benfield (Admin Advisor), McNamara (WA), Heidi Johnson (for Fadel, CA), Armentano (WI), Hannigan (VA), Donkin (Purdue-IN), Schwabb (NH), Beitz (IA) Bequette and Richard Erdman (MD), Schroeder (ND), Firkins (OH), VandeHaar (MI), Hippen (SD), Barry Bradford (KS), Knapp (JD Heiskell)

Not Present (written report submitted): Bateman (affiliation?), Romagnolo (AZ), Fadel (CA, represented by H. Johnson), Hristov (ID), Varga (PA), Stern (MN), Cummins (AL), Dhiman (UT)

Not Present/No Report:  J. Clark (IL, retired)

October 30.

Meeting convened at 8:00 AM of the committee as a whole.  Following confirmation of the agenda we proceeded to remarks from the Administrative Adviser.  These remarks concerned the timetable and the process to get a new project to replace the current NC-1009 approved.  Written guidelines for computer submission of needed documentation were provided. As no CSREES representative was present at the meeting Dr. Benfield reminded us that we had previously received four electronic files with information from CSREES on NRI, budget themes, FY07 budget (president, house and senate versions pending finalization), and NRI personnel.  Dr. Benfield also fielded questions from the committee on both topics specific to the project submission and more general questions on funding direction.  The committee appreciates Dr. Benfield's commitment to the project.

Printed copies of station reports were distributed.  Most had been mailed electronically before the meeting.  No discussion of station reports was conducted.

For the remainder of the morning discussion was led by Dr. J. McNamara.  The discussion during this time considered how the objectives of the new project would relate to each other and to objectives of the current project.  Consensus was reached that the past strength of the committee was the breadth of committee members to understand how variations in feed composition interact with the dynamic metabolic processes inherent in the luminal microbial population and animal tissues and that continued interaction and integration was essential to meet the ultimate goal.  It was also reaffirmed that improved understanding of these processes was continuous and incremental.  Further there is a commitment to incremental incorporation of knowledge into applied computer models and other quantitative criteria that can be used in the actual practice of feeding cows to optimize economic, food quality and environmental concerns. There was discussion of how qualitative, and semi-quantitative, and quantitative data obtained at microbial or tissue level feeds into ultimate practice. This process will require experimentation at all levels and will also involve additional computer modeling at an intermediate level to aide in integration and sensitivity analysis.  This process is by nature iterative and is dependent on interaction among participants working on different aspects with a common goal.

After breaking for lunch, the committee reconvened as a whole and then shortly broke up into Objective 1 (feed and microbial oriented) and Objective 2 (tissue metabolism oriented) subgroups with Objective 3 (modeling oriented) participants distributed into these groups.  Planned work and opportunities for collaboration were discussed.

Groups reconvened and reported back.  Further discussion of the project proposal was undertaken.

Oct 31 AM:

Convened as a group at 8:00 AM.  Dr. Chuck Schwabb discussed the current state of the Feed Analysis Consortium, inc. (FeedAC, www.feedac.org; formerly the Ruminant Feed Analysis Consortium).  This program is supported by industry and has undergone various organizational reforms for the past 3 years.  The model established involves a membership based organization with tiered levels of financial support.  Currently university personnel can become involved at no cost.  Shipping of large feed samples to a central location followed by dividing this out to various labs for as yet unspecified feed analysis (and storing additional sample for future analysis) was proposed.  Mechanisms for establishing feed analysis were also discussed stressing the need for member involvement.  Reaction of the committee was positive concerning the need for this and the opinion that this clearly was close the core mission of this multi-state project. This provides a unique opportunity for this multi-state group to interact with industry groups willing to fund at least part of this program.  Some concern on logistics and long term financial viability was expressed. (my notes say Chuck addressed this Mon am but I remember the discussion happening Tuesday - do you remember ?)

Departure times and transport arrangements were discussed to determine adjournment time.

Officers for next year were elected.  Armentano (Nov 05-Oct 06 Secretary) was promoted to Chair as per committee tradition.  Bequette was elected as secretary (Nov 06- Oct 07) and chair (Nov 07- Oct 08) elect.

Meeting for October 2007 (assuming success of the new project proposal) was set for Monday October 22 through noon October 23 in Indianapolis.  Donkin offered to aid Armentano with meeting arrangements.

McNamara will provide a draft of the project proposal electronically in the week following this meeting. Members were reminded to provide feedback to John McNamara on the proposal in time for a December 1 submission.  Chair Hippen is responsible for the annual report and Secretary Armentano is responsible for the minutes (due December 15 in NIMSS).

Group adjourned at about 11:00 am. 

